
 
March 26, 2020 

 

To: All Regular Members 

 

RM 5-2020 – IFLRA Staffing Changes 

 

After 18 years of dedicated service to the IFLRA and as the Interior Lumbermen’s Benefit and Pension 

Plan’s (ILBP) Administrator, Earl Martin will be retiring on April 1, 2020.  Earl’s knowledge of the 

insurance industry, our plans and his wisdom will be missed.  We wish him all the best as he and his wife 

Dawn venture into this next exciting stage of life.   

I am taking this opportunity to create efficiencies and realign staffing and duties in the office.  As such 

Gillian Kenny will have added to her current responsibilities, the role of the Interior Lumbermen’s 

Benefit and Pension Administrator.  In this new role of Manager of Labour Relations and Benefit Plans, 

Gillian will have both Jennifer Danyluk and Linda Brisbourne reporting to her, ensuring continued high 

levels of service to ILBP employers and members, as well as IFLRA Member companies.   

Please join me in wishing the best to both Earl and Gillian. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jeff Roos 

President  


